CLOUD COUNTY COMMUNITY COLLEGE

BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING

August 26, 2008

Present:   Daniel Gerber, James Huff, Charles Lowers, Faith Nyswonger and Quentin Smith; President Richard Underbakke and Marilyn Martin, Clerk.   Absent:  Marsha Doyenne.

Others Present:   Brad Lowell, Blade-Empire and Toby Nosker, KNCK; Attorney David Swenson; David Clemons and Joan Underbakke; John Chavez, Whitney Dykes, Janell Huninghake, Jillea Jackson, Tricia Leary, Kristen Levendoffsky, Nicole Martineau, Spencer Reynolds, Adam Russell, Deandra Schirmer, Nathan Stensaas and Chris White-Ready, Student Ambassadors; Alisha Atwell, Matt Bechard, Josh Coltrain, Janet Eubanks, Joel Figgs, Karla Koester, Kim Krull, Bob Maxson, Carleen Nordell, Leane Svoboda and Chris Wilson, staff. 

Chairman Daniel Gerber called the meeting to order at 8:01 p.m. in Room 257 of the Student Center.  The meeting started one hour later than announced due to the tour of the wind farm.

Charles Lowers moved and James Huff seconded to adopt the agenda as presented; motion passed.

Guests’ Comments:   None

Recognitions:   Dr. Underbakke recognized Karla Koester and Josh Coltrain as the President and Vice-President of the Faculty Association.  Kim Krull thanked all the people who helped organize the Celebration of Life in memory of Julius Kiptum Kosgei.

Student Senate:   Deandra Schirmer, Vice-President of Student Senate, told the Board of the many back to school activities.

Program Highlights:   The Student Ambassadors from the Admissions Office introduced themselves and told of the activities involved with being an Ambassador.     

President’s Report:   Dr. Underbakke reported the school year is under way.  It is still early, but he is optimistic about enrollment.  Preliminary figures indicate an increase of 1,000 credit hours which is up about 7.5% from last year.  All of the construction and remodeling projects on campus are complete.  He thanked Bob Maxson for expediting these projects.  We probably will have to add a third wind technology instructor for the Spring 09 semester.  

Meeting Reports:   Faith Nyswonger attended a meeting of the KACCT executive director search committee.  Advertising has gone out for the Executive Director position.  There has been some interest in the position.  The committee feels they probably will not be able to attract anyone from out of the state because of the salary.    

Charles Lowers moved and Faith Nyswonger seconded to approve the minutes of July 29, 2008 and August 15, 2008; motion passed.

Quentin Smith moved and Charles Lowers seconded to approve the Treasurer’s Report as of July 31, 2008 with a balance of $5,587,817.84; motion passed.

Bob Maxson presented a financial overview of the College as of July 31, 2008.

Quentin Smith moved and James Huff seconded to approve the slurry sealing of the housing parking lot in the amount of $15,222 and authorize payment; motion passed.

Quentin Smith moved and Faith Nyswonger seconded to remove the purchase of a car for the President from the table; motion passed.

Following discussion on the purchase of a car, James Huff moved and Charles Lowers seconded to table the purchase of a car for the President until the regular September meeting; motion passed.

Two separate lists of purchases and payment of claims were presented to the Board for approval.  List (A) requested approval of expenditures or transfer of college funds for $5,000 or more.

Quentin Smith moved and Charles Lowers seconded to approve the (A) List and the addendum (number 6) removing item 4 which was a duplicate of item 2; motion passed.

List (B) contained those checks/claims that had approval and/or met the requirements of state law.  Faith Nyswonger moved and James Huff seconded to approve the (B) List; motion passed.

Quentin Smith moved and Charles Lowers seconded to accept the bid from Jackson Glass Shop for $28,366.26 for the purchase and installation of four pair of exterior doors in the upper gym and two pair of interior doors for the upper gym hallways and one pair of exterior doors for Thunderville and authorize payment; motion passed.

There was no recommendation for the Curriculum Specialist position.

Faith Nyswonger moved and James Huff seconded to recess into executive session at 8:53 p.m. in Room 251 to discuss non-elected personnel and return to regular session at 9:08 p.m. in Room 257 with the five Board members, Dr. Underbakke, Kim Krull, Chris Wilson and David Swenson present in the executive session; motion passed.

At 8:55 p.m. the Board returned to Room 257 and Quentin Smith moved and Charles Lowers seconded to change the approved motion on the executive session to include negotiations; motion passed.

Quentin Smith moved and Charles Lowers seconded to change the Master Contract implemented August 1, 2008 adding an additional line item for department chair supplemental contracts in the amount of 10% and to include this in the Master Contract to be negotiated in 2009; motion passed.

Bob Maxson discussed the problems with water pressure and volume to the campus.  Consensus of the Board was to have the administration go to the next regular meeting of the Concordia City Commission to further discuss the water problem.

Bob Maxson reported 291 students are living in campus housing.

Quentin Smith moved and Faith Nyswonger seconded to approve the revision to Policy F8 – Vehicles and Transportation as presented; motion passed.

Use of the bus was removed from the agenda.

Information Items:   Courtney Ukens reported on the progress of the on-campus fall campaign.  As of today, the pledges are $20,783.  Approximately one week remains on the campaign.  If the goal of $24,000 is met, a luau will be held.  Matt Bechard announced the 10th Annual T-Bird Golf Classic to raise scholarship money will be held Sunday, September 7.  Tee times are still available.  The Fall Sports Pep Rally will be held at 6:00 p.m. on September 4.  A contract is being signed with Rainbow Fireworks for Thunder Daze on October 18.  A permit will have to be obtained from the city.  

Other:   Dr. Underbakke would like to schedule a study session for strategic planning. 

Quentin Smith moved and Charles Lowers seconded to recess into executive session at 10:00 p.m. in Room 251 to discuss non-elected personnel and return to regular session at 10:05 p.m. in Room 257 with the five Board members, Dr. Underbakke and David Swenson present in the executive session; motion passed.

The Chairman adjourned the meeting at 10:06 p.m.

_____________________________ 

Marilyn A. Martin, Clerk
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